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We have every sympathy with the authority in trying to establish what contribution, if any, it should make to the wider
housing market area under the duty to co-operate. It is our interpretation that the 4000 dwellings identified to meet the
wider housing market exactly equates to the number of new dwellings planned on land being released from the Green
Belt. We do not see the evidence to support this number of new homes being built on the Green Belt.

Given the apparent political imperative from central government to protect the Green Belt, reduce target driven house
building, and the implication of the removal of the duty to cooperate, alongside the collapse of the Black Country local
plan review, we feel that while the local plan has identified sites where future releases could be made, the necessity to
safeguard them for building is not met at this time. It would be helpful to identify which sites in the Local Plan are
proposed as part of the duty to cooperate, and which are to meet local housing requirements. We eagerly await
confirmation of new government proposals and feel the plan should include provision for how it can be updated if
required.
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